

CHILMARK PARISH COUNCIL

www.southwiltswilts.com/site/chilmarkparishcouncil/

RECORD OF POINTS AND DECISIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3 NOVEMBER 2021 IN THE READING ROOM

PRESENT

Name	Appointment
Sir R Packer	Chair
Mrs B Small	Vice Chair
Sir R Jack	Councillor
Mrs M Philpott	Councillor
Mr P Young	Councillor
Mr C Jacobs	Councillor
Mr J Nicholas	Clerk
1 Member of Public	

POINTS AND DECISIONS ARISING

Item	Points/Decisions	Action
(a)	(b)	(c)
101/21	1. Welcome: The Chairman Cllr Sir Richard Packer welcomed those present to the meeting.	
102/21	2. Public Forum: i) On behalf of Sarah Miller Cllr BS raised the issue of the Air b&b behind the Cross and the amount of rubbish being left outside which was not in a Wiltshire Council bin. Sarah had written to the letting agency Dorset Hideaways. It was agreed that Cllr BS would also write to the letting agency expressing the concerns of the Parish Council. ii) Due to interest from the member of public item 12.HGVs at Lower Mooray was considered: considerable problems had been caused by an HGV getting stuck at Lower Mooray for around 5 hours including use of Police time. It was agreed that a Highways improvement request would be made to the next CATG meeting outlining the need for 3 additional signs indicating pictorially "no access for HGVs"	Cllr BS Cllr BS/Chmn
103/21	2. Apologies: Wiltshire Cllr Bridget Wayman	
104/21	3. Declaration of Interests: Cllr BS – VV sub editor and member Playground Committee	
105/21	4. The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8 September: agreed	
106/21	5. Matters Arising from the minutes of 8 September (not covered elsewhere): none	
107/21	6. Wilts Cllr B Wayman's Report: N/A	
108/21	7. Finance: The Payments and Receipts statement for the period 01.04.21 to 31.10.21 was received. The balance at 31.08.21 is £11823.90. After allowing for unrepresented cheques the balance is £10367.40	
109/21	8.Planning Procedures and Applications: <u>Applications Determined or progress since last meeting:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> PL/2021/04994 Bevisfield Cow Drove Chilmark Salisbury SP3 5AJ Proposed replacement dwelling (revised design) and erect detached garage: PC position No Objection; Noted that the Application had been withdrawn on 20th September PL/2021/07657 St Margarets Church Barberry SP3 5AS – fell1 ash tree: PC Position No Objection 24th August; Wiltshire Council Decision: No Objection 14th September <u>Applications Received since last meeting:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> PL/2021/03056 Black Dog Inn – Change of use of land to enable erection of log cabin to use as shop/farm shop: The PC agreed to request additional information from the Planning Officer in particular regarding the intentions behind the application. Cllr BS to then draft the PC position and circulate to Cllrs prior to Wiltshire Council consultation ending on 11th November <u>Other Planning matters:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Cllr PY requested clarification on whether retrospective planning permission had been sought by the owners of the house opposite the Black Dog Inn regarding the fence and gate that had been erected. 	Cllr BS

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> It was agreed that Cllr BS would seek clarification from the Planning Officer and if necessary the Chmn will write to the owner and Wiltshire Council 	Cllr BS/Chmn
110/21	<p>9. <u>Proposed development of Parminters' site in Tisbury with housing and care home:</u></p> <p>Cllr PY noted that a planning application had recently been submitted to Wiltshire Council (PL/2021/09778). The response by the Access to Tisbury Group (ATTG) had been circulated. Deadline for submission of comments to Wiltshire Council is 25 November. It was agreed to:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i) support the response by ATTG ii) formulate the PC's own response concentrating on the issues of Access (including problems ref the bridge proposals and the knock-on effects of traffic from the A303 coming through Chilmark and onto Tisbury) and Density (including paucity of parking and additional pressures on the GP surgery) 	Cllr PY Cllr PY
111/21	<p>10. <u>Claybush Playing Field:</u></p> <p>Cllr BS reported that the trees had now been removed. It was agreed that the PC should make a one-off contribution of £250 towards the costs incurred by the school as the field and playground was also used by children other than those attending the school.</p>	Cllr BS/Clerk
112/21	<p>11. <u>Village Maintenance:</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Cllr MP reported back on the new location for the bin which was approved. Cllr BS reported that the repairs to the PC noticeboards had been successfully completed. 	Cllr MP
113/21	<p>12. <u>Highways Matters:</u> (see also 102/21)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> It was agreed to submit forms to the next CATG meeting about warning signs below the Rock Cottage/Ridge junction and repainting the white line in front of The Cross. Chmn & Cllr BS to meet to complete forms. 	Chmn/Cllr BS
114/21	<p>13. <u>Forbes Field:</u></p> <p>The Chmn had discussed options for the future use of Forbes Field with Neil Heyward who did not have a personal interest in using the field but provided helpful advice. After discussion it was agreed the Chmn would draft a notice for the VV requesting views on various options including:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> continue to let it for horse grazing plant trees on the site (whole or part) any other ideas from villagers <p>Cllr RJ agreed to continue discussions with Velcourt, regarding topping the grass asap.</p>	Chmn Cllr RJ
115/21	<p>14. <u>Footpaths</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Cllr RJ reported that Pat Newbury was willing to continue for 2022 at the current contract rate. Cllr RJ agreed to look at various other issues regarding hedge cutting, fence and style repairs 	Cllr RJ Cllr RJ
116/21	<p>15. <u>Incident in Hops Close</u></p> <p>The Chmn reported back on correspondence with the Police, the Police and Crime Commissioner and the local MP. The subsequent survey commissioned by the Police and Crime Commissioner would provide an avenue for further discussion (see 117/21)</p>	
117/21	<p>16. <u>Wiltshire Police and Crime Commissioner survey on policing:</u></p> <p>Villagers had been asked (in the VV) to submit their views directly. It was agreed that the Chmn would complete the survey on behalf of the PC emphasizing the priority of dealing with calls in relation to crime</p>	Chmn
118/21	<p>17. <u>Wiltshire Prepared – Community Resilience:</u></p> <p>Cllrs CJ and MP reported back on the event organized by Wiltshire Council and the online resources available. They had also reviewed and tested local equipment including generators, walkie talkies and lamps. Cllr CJ raised various issues ref potential flooding in the village. It was agreed to:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Update the Emergency Plan (revised recently by the Clerk) to include the equipment resources available in the village Consider in detail flooding issues at the next meeting 	Cllr MP Cllr CJ
119/21	<p>19. <u>Items for the Village Voice/Website.</u></p> <p>Cllr BS to liaise with the Editor, Mrs S Miller to summarise key points for publication in The Village Voice.</p>	Cllr BS
120/21	<p>20. <u>Date of the next Meeting:</u></p> <p>Wednesday 5th January 2022 at 7pm in the Reading Room.</p>	